Alessandro Fabbri put it all together and commanded it." He chose
the IP-501as his main receiver.

The late Michael Marinaro wrote a major AWA article about
World War One radio last year. He added to his main article a
thorough analysis of Lt. Fabbri’s work at Otter Cliffs, station
NBD.

Prelude to Armageddon: Wireless Super Stations and Imperialism

Fig. 32. One of the Trans-Atlantic long wave receiving positions at Otter Cliffs. (Photo courtesy

Jesup Memorial Library, https://www.navycthistory.com/ottercliffs01.html).
Michael Marinaro, 34 AWA Review 237 @ 264, re Otter Cliffs; IP-500 and Audio Control Box

NDB’s task as a monitoring station required hearing Atlantic
submarine-warfare distress calls “ALLO” and taking the traffic
from continental stations, both otherwise only sporadically

$ That Lt. Fabbri was likely Italian was of little moment inasmuch as Italy, U.K.
and the U.S A. allied themselves in World War One. For his work the Navy
awarded him the Navy Cross, rarely done outside of combat.

" Michael Marinaro, Prelude to Armageddon... 34 AWA Review 237 (2021) and
his Addendum: Fabbri’s Silence... (at page 259 ff.). Marinaro was WN1M/SK.



